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IN THE MATTER of the Resource 

Management Act 1991 

AND  

IN THE MATTER of Hearing of Submissions 

and Further Submissions 

on the Proposed Porirua 

District Plan 

 

Minute 29 – Hearing Stream 3 Follow Up Matters  

1. As part of its Stream 3 Reply, the Council provided, at our request, a large-

scale map of the Titahi Bay beach area showing additional features to assist 

our understanding of the implications of the Environment Court’s Consent 

Order finalising the provisions of the PNRP in relation to Titahi Bay beach. 

2. Subsequently, on 28 February, the Council provided us with a revised plan, 

explaining that the previous plan was an error because the GIS data supplied 

to Council by Greater Wellington Regional Council did not accurately reflect 

the Consent Order. 

3. In the circumstances, while minded to accept this revised plan so as to have 

reliable information of the situation, the Hearing Panel determined that it 

should provide Mr Ebbett, who had presented submissions on behalf of the 

Titahi Bay Residents Association Inc, with the opportunity to provide 

comment. 

4. Mr Ebbett’s Memorandum dated 6 March records his understanding that 

Greater Wellington Regional Council is still working on an accurate digital 

representation of the Environment Court’s Order.  He requests that we wait 

for that information to be supplied to the Council so that it might then produce 

a further revision of the plan it has supplied. 

5. Council is requested to advise in the first instance whether Mr Ebbett’s 

understanding is correct and, if so, when it is anticipated that Greater 

Wellington Regional Council will have finalised digitised mapping of the Titahi 

Bay beach area for the purposes of its Proposed Natural Resources Plan, 
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and accordingly, when Council might be in a position to supply an updated 

version of its plan. 

6. The second point to note on this subject is that Ms Robyn Smith provided a 

Memorandum dated 5 March 2022, seeking leave to respond to the Council’s 

Memorandum and supplying maps and survey plans of the Titahi Bay beach 

area.  The material supplied aids our understanding of the situation on the 

ground at Titahi Bay, including the matters put in issue by the Residents 

Association submission, and is accordingly helpful.  We accept that material 

into the hearing record for Stream 3. 

 

Dated 14 March 2022  

 

Trevor Robinson 
Chair 
For the Proposed Porirua District Plan Hearings Panel 


